· [bookmark: _GoBack]NEW SGPET MEMBERSHIP LEVY 2023/24 - We have been listening to feedback from members about the current role of SGPET and its funding. When SGPET was first conceived in 2008 Primary Care was a very different place to work with practices being predominantly staffed by Partners. We now work in a much more diverse team both within our practices, but also as part of PCNs. SGPET provides education for everyone within this diverse team, with 300 plus events a year. The majority of which (events) are free to members, but some like practice manager updates still attract a fee. PCN staff are not currently under any membership because they work across practices. As a result the current funding models based on the number of partners employed by a surgery is unsustainable with more education for more colleagues being provided by a smaller income. 
In order to reflect these changes to Primary Care and make ALL SGPET events free to members, we are introducing a levy based on practice list size, similar to how the LMC levy is collected. This will be 15p per patient for our Membership year Apr23/Mar24. It will cover ALL practice staff, PCN staff and our Locum colleagues who work across practices.
We hope that you can understand our reasons for doing this. It should make the membership process easier and fairer for everyone. We would like to assume all current members will wish to continue being members, but if you now wish to opt out please let us know asap and at the latest by the 16th January , we would then need to adjust the levy accordingly . Likewise anyone who isn’t a member and would now like to join please say. If you have any questions or comments regarding these changes please email us lmc.sgpet@nhs.net

· NEW SGPET MEMBERSHIP LEVY 2023/24 - In regard to this new system, we have been approached by a PCN asking if payment can be made by the PCN rather than individual practices.  If you would like to pay as a PCN, could you please notify of this by 10th Feb 2023 and ensure you give us details of the Lead Practice so we can forward the correct details to the ICB.




